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Peninsula 

GET THE BUZZ  

at Little Bee    

SUN 13TH NOVEMBER 
Open between 12 and 2pm 

 

 

Little Bee Early Years Learning & Childcare 

Centre will throw open it‘s doors for everyone in the community to come and say hi and 

to see the fantastic displays. Chat with Kathy and the team about how they can make 
early learning fun and a great experience for the children in your life. 
 

See page 5 for Little Bee News 

Sunday 13th November, 2pm at Calverton Hall 
 

This is your chance to meet the Committee in person and for all of  us 

to talk about the issues that affect you and the local projects SAPRA is 

working on and, of course, to hear your ideas and suggestions for 

future work. 
 

So – what else is on the agenda?   

Once the formalities of the AGM are dealt with, the General Meeting will welcome 

special guest Alan Townsend from the Clarence Cultural Heritage Advisory 

Committee. Alan‘s got some great news and ideas to share on heritage and history 

for Peninsula residents. 
 

If you’ve got some old photos or information on the area, it might be an idea to 

bring them along and hear how they can be shared with the wider community 
without having to give them away.  You‘ll also see the proposed designs for signage 

at the Gellibrand Vault and a South Arm/Opossum Bay Visitor information sign.  

And it needn‘t stop there – we invite suggestions on how we can improve signage to 

give residents and visitors a greater appreciation and overall picture of our beautiful 

Peninsula.  
 

All residents of the Peninsula and anyone interested in our community 

are welcome to the meeting and we look forward to seeing you there.   
 

PS:  Don’t forget to visit the Little Bee Centre first, they have some 

wonderful displays of their work which are great to see, even if you 

don’t have kids!   
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COMMUNITY ISSUES,  LOCAL HERITAGE,  AND MORE  

at the SAPRA AGM / GM 

The Price of Liberty is Eternal Vigilance 

 

 
 
 
 
 

South Arm RSL Sub Branch Inc 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 

COMMEMORATIVE SERVICE 
 

Thurs 11th November 2011 

Commencing at 10:28 am 
At the 

South Arm RSL Sub Branch‘s 
―Wall of Remembrance‖ 

(Located within the grounds of the South 

Arm RSL & Community Club) 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME 
 

Clarence City Band & Members 

from Sing Australia Choir will be 

performing as part of the Service 
 

Lest we Forget 



SAPRA NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

WHO DID THAT? 
 

 Raised startup funds and continues to support the First Responders 

Group. 

 Built a bike path from South Arm to Opossum Bay and continues to 

monitor maintenance. 

 Will shortly continue the bike path from South Arm to the RSL & 

Community Club. 

 Provides a community newsletter to more than 1800 households right 

across the Peninsula. 

 Joined with Mornington and Risdon Vale Neighborhood Centres to 

provide a Community bus for the South Arm Peninsula 

 Provided donations to Cremorne Playgroup and Clifton Beach Playground. 

 Actively supports the move for a GP in South Arm (subject to need being estab-

lished). 

 Combined with Calverton Hall Committee and Clarence Council to jointly build a 

BBQ on the oval. 

 Successfully lobbied Council for a childcare centre in South Arm. 

 Got funding and co-ordinated building the South Arm boat ramp. 

 Successfully lobbied for the Blessington Street footpath. 

 Provided public seats at Bezzants Road, Opossum Bay, St Barnabas and other loca-

tions and will place more in the coming year with Council‘s support. 

 Initiated and co-ordinate the Red Flowering Gum ‘Avenue‘ project. 

 Provided funds for the mural on the tennis shed. 

 Built the community centre, now an asset putting funds back into local projects. 

 Helped get the Opossum Bay jetty built. 

 Started the South Arm market. 

 Through our community awards, recognises people who contribute to the well-

being of all. 

 Hold free Fun on the Oval events for everyone to enjoy. 

 Continues to lobby all levels of Government on road safety issues including The 

Neck, road markings etc. 

 Established Carols by Candelight and continues to support this through the school. 

 Is working with the Clarence Cultural History group to showcase our local history. 

 And just who is the Easter Bunny?? 

 Remember … Iron Pot Rock; the photographic competitions; community expo;  doll 

& bear exhibition, other fund-raisers and events. 

 

Who?  SAPRA  

That’s who 

A group who quietly promote and protect 
the interests and welfare of all residents in 
our community by working with all tiers of 
Government and others on a variety of  
issues and projects.  

We‘re all for the community. 
 
Come and join us, be part of what is happen-
ing on our Peninsula. 
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SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 

Dot Kelly Pres  6239 9190 

Ian Calvert (Vice Pres)   0418 138 090 

Kerry Scambler (Treas)      6248 9302 
  kerry@smsaccounting.com.au 

Rae Calvert (Minutes Sec)  6239 9342 

Darryl Howlin  6239 9779 

Jenni McLeod 

Leah McDougall  6239 9101 
Maurice Potter  6239 9175 

Dick Vaughan  6239 9739 

Sharyn Von Bertouch      0429 199 113 

Sue Young   6239 9237 

For all emergencies ALWAYS CALL 000  

do NOT call members of the First Responders or Fire Brigade.  

This could result in unnecessary delays and stress for all. 

 

South Arm Primary 

School  

 
Enrolments are now being taken for 2012  
Kinder students need to turn 4 years of age 
by 31st December 2011 
Enrolments for Prep to Grade 6 are also 
welcome. 
Please contact the Principal Stephen Fagg 
on 6239 9126  

or email 

south.arm.primary@education.tas.gov.au  

 

 

mailto:south.arm.primary@education.tas.gov.au


South Arm Fire 

Brigade 

 

 

 

 

By the time this article goes to 
press the fire permit period may 

have been announced.  Permit 
Officers for the South Arm and 

Opossum Bay area are:- 

Richard Calvert on 6239 9412, 
Barry Heather on 6239 9564, 
Brett Arnold on 6239 9259 and 

Glenn Palmer on 6239 9346. 

The latest indications are that 

Tasmania may be at a higher risk of wildfires this year compared to previous fire seasons, 
and the Tasmanian Fire Service and the South Arm Brigade urge all residents to be fire safe 

this summer. 

Even with the recent rains the bush is drying out very fast, so now is a really good time to 

clear up around your property and create a safe zone in case of fire. 

Please don‘t forget to change the batteries in your smoke alarm now daylight savings has 

started.  Smoke alarms can and do save lives, but only when the battery works. 

Most importantly, if you need the Fire Brigade please ring 000.  Please do not ring a 

Brigade Member directly.  Doing so will result in a delayed response from the Brigade. 
 
The brigade is at full strength at the moment, but we are always interested in attracting 
future members so if you 
want to know more about 
us, please contact the 
Brigade Captain on 62 399 
412 or come to the station 
on training night, which is 

always the second Tuesday 
in the month. 
 
Glynis Heather 
Brigade Secretary 
6239 9564 
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South Arm Primary School  
 

2011 TWILIGHT FAIR 
4TH NOV 

5pm to 8pm 

We will have a 

large variety of 

food for sale, so 

come along and have some tea.  

There will also be plenty of 

bargains for the house and 

garden from our many stalls. 

 
South Arm Coastcare 
(Landcare) 

Coastcare looks after the 
environment in coastal 
regions in conjunction with 
the Council, PWS and other 
groups. 

 

The Council have advised that they will be 
doing some work on the Blessington track 
which runs parallel to Blessington St above 
the rocky shore. 
 

They have employed Dirt Art (great name) 
to upgrade the track, so there will be some 
restrictions to use during  early November.  
Be patient;  we will have an improved 

track following this. 
 

Next working bee—meet at the end of 
Spitfarm Road 10am—21 November. 
 

There will be no working bees in 
December and January, first in 2012 will 
be February 19th. 

Rae Calvert 6239 9342 
 



Clifton Beach SLSC 
 

Season Open Day 
Clifton Beach Surf Life Saving Club will 
be holding its annual Open Day at the 

Clifton Beach clubhouse on Sunday 
November 6th between 10am and 1pm. 
New and existing members from 8 to 80 
years are invited to come along, sign on 
and enjoy the activities. 
 

Juniors-U/17 Training 
Junior and youth activities (8 – u/17) are 
already under way at the Clarence Pool  
with training every Sunday 10 to1 during 

October. Contact coordinator Robyn 
Fannon 0419304119. 
 

Working Bee 
All members are asked to come along on 
October 23rd  and help get the clubhouse 
prepared for summer 10am – 1pm.  
A BBQ will be held for workers! 
 

Major Annual Fundraiser 

Club Golf Day 
Clifton‘s big annual fundraiser is on again 
in January!! Grab a ticket now for $100 
before they are all gone and enjoy this 

great day and a chance at MASSIVE 
PRIZES!!!  Enquiries: Treasurer Malcolm 
O‘Brien 0400982520. 
 

Pool Rescue Event 
On Sunday August 28th many of our 
junior/youth members competed 
successfully in this newly established 
annual event at the Clarence Pool. Well 
done to those enthusiasts who represented 

our club. 
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Marathon Competition 
Boat crews and ski paddlers recently competed 
successfully in the first events (Somerset, 
Devonport, Carlton and Scamander) of the 
annual marathon series. This all builds to the 

championship final, the  47th Annual Mercury 
Surf Safari on the Derwent River on Saturday 
October 30. 
 

 NEWS FLASH   

Coolangatta Gold Results  
Clifton members Joel and Matt Bevilacqua and 
Lewis Coombe demonstrated their awesome 
abilities today with outstanding performances in 
the iconic Coolangatta Gold held on 

Queensland's Gold Coast on Sunday Sept 24th. 
Joel finished 7th and  Lewis 11th in the U/19s, 
while Matt was 10th in the Open Men's. 
Carlton Park's Allie Britton finished 15th Open 
Women's and coach Don Marsh was 4th O/50s. 
Lauderdale Doctor and Clifton supporter John 
Saul finished 10th in the public division. 
These results by our Tasmanian life savers 

against the best Australian 

endurance athletes are truly 
outstanding, especially 
considering the difficult winter 
environment they have to train 
through. 
 

Contacts:  
President: Craig Sly,  m 
0418136470,   
Club Captain:  
Graeme van Galen, m 
0438304294,  

Legacy Funds taken from 

Market 
 

At the September market, people 
generously donated money for Legacy 
Tasmania through the sale of badges 
and special bags donated by Brenda 
Banting. 
 

Unfortunately whilst packing up, it 
was noticed that a considerable 
amount of money had been taken from 

the Legacy container. 
 

We hope that whoever did this realises 

they took money not only from our 
War Widows, but the children of our 
fallen men. If they would like to return 
it, please contact me on 6248 9852 or 
leave anonymously at the Club.  
 
Thank you, Pam Larkins 
 

Lest we forget. 

Community Information 

Session  

FORT DIRECTION 
 
Date:      Thurs 10th Nov 2011 
Timings:   Between 3pm and 5pm 
Location:  South Arm RSL & 

Community Club Inc 
 

Light refreshments will be 
supplied. 
 

After a short briefing and 
PowerPoint presentation of approx 30 

minutes, there will be a bus tour of Fort 
Direction to briefly show what work has 
commenced and has been completed.  The 
tour will take about 20 minutes return from 
the RSL.  It will be a window tour only so 
there will be no exiting the bus on site.   
 

Those people wanting to come must inform 

Terry Roe in case additional buses are 

required & for catering purposes.   

RSVP to Terry by NLT 4th Nov 2011 

either by mobile: 0400 140870 or  

email: troey1@bigpond.com 
 

mailto:troey1@bigpond.com


South Arm 

RSL &  

Community 

Club  

Cabaret 
Friday 28th October, 2011 

Starting 7.30pm 
 

With a live band ―3+One‖ 
playing all the great songs from the 60‘s 

and 70‘s , and Country Rock. 
Book a table for a night of fun and great 

music. 
 

Bookings:  Ring 6239 9171 

 

 

SOUTH ARM NEWSLETTER                   Page 5

What’s new at Little Bee          
South Arm?  
Over the past month the children of South 
Arm Little Bee have still been busily 
investigating, exploring and learning about 
our roads.  Working together to answer our 
focus question ‗Where do roads go?  The 
children have looked at and talked about 
different pictures and photos of roads and 
road signs. Each child was encouraged to tell 

our small group about the road that they 
could see in their picture or photo, enhancing 
our communication and self-confidence 
skills. 
  
While role-playing using roads outside, the 
children‘s knowledge of one particular road 
sign, the traffic light became apparent. We 

observed the children shouting out the 
colours (red, orange and green) to the other 
children who were riding the bikes. When the 
colour was named the children completed the 
action, red- stopping, orange- slowing and 

green- continuing on their way. In our 

morning meetings we questioned the full 
purpose of the traffic light.  We asked: How 
does it works? Who made it? Why do we 
have them? What noise does it make?   
 
We further investigated traffic lights through 
some of our small group activities, making  

ROBERT GOYNE ex  Sunny 
 

 After 25 years as a Real Estate consultant,  I  know  the  
importance of local knowledge and how to promote the  
benefits of ―Paradise Peninsula‖.    I have helped many  

hundreds of residents of the area buy, sell, rent or stay and 
am freely available for queries and questions about Real  

Estate matters or local services. I continue to do this as a 
sales consultant for Fall Real Estate. 

If you need any services call 62487666, mobile 0458653553 
or any Fall office.  

4 Howrah Road, Howrah. 

Newsletter 

closing dates: 
Nov 23 
Delivery will be 
approx 14 days later 
Send advertising  to 

Kerry Scambler (see 
page 2) and general 
articles to Rae Calvert  
raecalvert@gotalk.net.au 

Health Services Survey 
 

South Arm Community Pharmacy is teaming 
up with other local organisations to assess 
the wants and needs of the community in 
relation to Health Services now and into the 
future. 

You will find a survey enclosed with this 
newsletter. We are hoping one member of 
each household will complete this survey and 
return it to either the South Arm Store or 
South Arm Community Pharmacy by the end 
of November. 
The survey will only take a few minutes to 
complete and you can enter the draw to win 

one of 2 Coles/Myer gift vouchers for your 
trouble.  
The survey can also be completed online. 
Please complete the survey only once, either 
online or on paper to ensure we get accurate 
results.  If you would like to discuss the 
survey further or make other suggestions 
please see Kim or 
Shane at the 

pharmacy. 

   

Jelly cup traffic lights and collaging traffic lights. These can be found hanging from the roof 
near our ‗Where do roads go‘ display, so please take a look at them! 
 

Future Plans: 

We would love to begin planning and developing our garden and playground (with the 

children‘s help) and we are hoping some community members might like to help us too!  If 

you can offer your services in any way at all, please phone the Centre on – 62399590 and 

ask for Jess. 

Cremorne 

Christmas 

Party  
 

Sunday 18th Dec  
12 noon to 4pm. 

 

A fun afternoon for all with easy 
listening music, great BBQ, raffle and 

kid‘s activities including jumping castle, 
face painting and of course Santa.  

If you want to lend a hand please call 
Jeni on 6248 9975 or  
Kylie on 6248 9303. 
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Local History 

CWA South Arm 
 

The Country Women‘s Association was 

first formed at South Arm on Tuesday 
17th May 1946. Officers elected were: 
President, Mrs. Ethel Dreaper, Vice-
Presidents, Mesdames A. Calvert, Mrs. 
W. Potter and J. E. B. Hughes; 
Secretary, Mrs. G. Calvert; Treasurer, 
Mrs. B. Calvert. The branch later 
became known as South Arm/ 

Opossum Bay CWA Group. Other 
active members to follow were Mrs. 
Sarah Padman, Mrs. Yates, Mrs. 
Wheeler, Lorna White, Dolly Leake, 
Zena McCallister, Nance Lipscombe, 
Linda Calvert, Glad Lawrence, Ettie 
Bezzant, Nora Ward. Miss Doris 
Jordon was elected president 1948-

1949 and in 1952 Mrs. G. Calvert was 
President with 20 members attending.  
 

The CWA held their meetings at 
members‘ homes up until 1994 when 
they moved to the Calverton Hall in 
South Arm. Fundraising by members 
supported many charities besides 
funding the purchase of items for use in 
the hall.  
 

On 11th June 1977 they held the first 
Soup and Sandwich luncheon at the 
Hall followed by a stall at the RSL 
Club to 

raise funds 
for the 
Multicap 
Quest.  
 

Maurice 
Potter 
 
 

To be 

continued 

next 

Newsletter. 

All for Dogs 
Dog walking and dog massage. 

Phone Avalon on 0438 528 954 or visit 
www.allfordogs.com.au  

for an obligation free meeting  

 

Auto Towing &  

Windscreen Repairs 
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, car 
detailing.  Free wreck removal 

Anthony 0412 110 992 

 

Bibs and Bobs 
Odd jobs.  Lawn mowing & edge 

trimming, pine barking, weeding, rubbish 
removal, general property maintenance 

free quotes, pensioner discounts 
Phone Mat 0428 972 815. 

 

Continued ... 

Local Services 

Cremorne Play Group 
 

     A couple of weeks ago we 
celebrated the quarterly birthdays 
for the July, August and 
September kids.  
     Each week we have a different 
craft session and there are always 

new ideas as we take it in turns to 
bring along something new. Last 
week it was mask painting.  
     Mark Monday 7 Nov in your 
calendar as we will have Play 
Group Tasmania along to paint 
and plant a pot plant and bringing along a 
selection of big outdoor play equipment. 
 

 

Pipe Clay Coastcare 
 

     Many thanks to all who have helped out 
over the last couple of working bees to build a 

track around the spit to allow high tide access 
and limit sand dispersion on the fragile dunes.  
     A special thanks to volunteers from the 
Hobart Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day 
Saints who braved the rather awful weather to 
give us a helping hand to finish off the work; 
also Steve Morrisby from Morrisby‘s Quarry 
for arranging delivery of the rocks at low tide; 

plus Track Design and Pandani Landscape for 
their expertise in design and ramp access 
construction and Justin Burgess from Clarence 
Council for helping out especially with the 
watering tank.  
     The need for a track was identified in the 
Cremorne Community Foreshore Mgt Plan 
which was funded through the Federal 

Government‘s Community Action Grants. 
You can check out the now 
complete Management Plan by 
going to the Southern Coastcare 
Association website and following 
the links to the group 
(www.scat.org.au).  
The group has also applied for 
funding to build an access ramp on 

the other end of the track and to 
make it hard surfaced. We‘ll keep 
you informed. 

http://www.allfordogs.com.au
http://www.scat.org.au/


Scrapbooking Classes 
Clifton Beach area.   

Guidance, assistance, some supplies. 
Small groups, beginners welcome.   

Karen 6248 8879 
Email:  kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au 

 

Simon Says  

Lawns and Gardens 
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste 

removal & whipper snipping,  

Pensioner rates apply, free quotes 
0439 314 246 or 6239 9315 

 

Slashing 
Blocks slashed 

Phone Ian on 0418 138 090 
 

Taxi 
Support your local taxi   

based in Delphis Drive above Cremorne. 

Home-city-airport, will meet at airport. 
Bookings only.  7 days. 

Bob  0408 887 389 
 

The Yardarm 
Property maintenance, more than mowing!  

Regular maintenance, pruning, painting, 
garbage, brush cutting, gutters, weeding, 
yard cleanups. Ph Daryl 0438 316 099 

email email@theyardarm.com.au 
 

Website 
Think Tasmania 

...promoting all things Tasmanian! 

www.think-tasmania.com 

Contact Tania to have your business included 

email - tania@think-tasmania.com 

phone - 0407 790 642 

 

THRRO 
Tas.  Horse Rescue and Rehabilitation Org. 

Please help with donations, sponsorship, 
foster homes,  or volunteering. 

Ph 0457 147 428 
www.thrro.webs.com 

 

Weight Loss Program 
Our clients never feel hungry;   results 

guaranteed;   feel energized and  
revitalized;   personal success coach 

FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!! 
Call Kylee now 0386 712 822 

 

Water Delivery 
‘Rapid Water’ 

7 days—all hours 
0432 307 298  Glenn Holmes 

 

Wizz-Away Trash Saks 
No more weekend trips to the tip 

Vince and Jenny 
6248 8078 or 0457 295 288 

Bush Flower Remedies 
Reiki, Iridology, Bush flower remedies 

Western herbal medicine 
Liquid herbal blends made to suit 

Jennifer Watson  6239 9002 
 

Calverton Hall, Oval and  

Tennis Court 
Hall and Oval Hire = Joan 6239 9141 

Tennis Court Hire = Noela 6239 9172 
 

Carpentry, plastering, tiling 
Tony White 

0419 399 481 
 

Carpet Cleaning 
Rugs/mats 

Pickup Service / Work guaranteed 
Obligation free quote 

Adrian Eaton  6239 9263 
0427 976 618 

 

‘Celebration by Ceremony’ 
Kaye Wilkinson-Green 

Civil Celebrant—Sandford 
For  Meaningful Rites of Passage 

Mob 0438 336 049 
Email: kaywilkgreen@bigpond.com 

 

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, vow 

renewals, funerals and memorials. 
Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations 

South Arm   0438 392 614 or 
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au  

 

Companion Feeds and Needs 
Horses, dogs, rabbits, chickens 

All pet needs 
companionfeedsneeds@netspace.net.au 

 

Community Bus 
Ring  0447 139 573 to book  

 

Counselling 
Adolescent, adult, family and couples. 

Registered Psychologist  
Helen Middleton, Opossum Bay 

 0407 790 234 
 

Digital TV Antenna 
& Set Top Boxes, TV, Telephone outlets 

Free quotes  Lewis Mitchelmore 
6248 6655 or 0419 990 959 

 

Eastside Trampoline Club 
Join one of our exciting classes 

Beginners, Recreational, Elite classes 
Ph: Ben Kelly 0414 477 346 

Email:  eastside.trampoline@gmail.com 
 

Electrical and Heat Pumps 
Richard Pohl Lic C1717 

0419 899 100 
 

Family History Research 
 Happy to discuss your family history  

research interests.   \ 
 Please e-mail with your request to  

ancestralressertas@bigpond.com  or  
FAX to 03 6248 8528 or 

jdu85255@bigpond.net.au  
 

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to 
you or  wherever your family is happy, to 

get the individual, fun and beautiful  

family photographs you want.  Discuss 
your ideas with me. Kate  0427 561 565 

 

Fencing Decks and Pergolas 
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks, 

pergolas and individualised 
residential fencing. 

Ph 0400532491  www.fdap.com.au 
 

Flute, Sax, Clarinet Lessons 
Available from Gordon Yemm  

(ex Principal Flute TSO) 
Beginners and advanced players 

All styles of music 
Blessington St.  Ph 6239 9261 

 

Fresh Fish 
 Delivered to your door 

Fortnightly on Wednesdays 
     Call Sharon on:0459373743  

 

Grief Support Group  
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the 

month.  Social Lunch 3rd Friday of the 
month.  Enquiries to Clarence Plains 

Community Health Centre  6214 6035 

 

Holistic Counselling  
 I am a qualified holistic counsellor  

completing further studies.  I am looking 
for clients to provide confidential and 

supportive counselling.  To make an  

appointment ring Wajan on 0449 950 475 
 

Outdoor Furniture 
Deck, Patio, Garden, Classic Adirondack 

Dave 6239 9001 
 

Plasterer 
New homes, renovations, and small jobs.    

Ian 6239 9830 
 

Qualified Landscaper 
References available 

Develop new gardens or  rejuvenate no 
job too big or too small   Free quotes  

Phone Steve 6239 9050 or 0408 000 645 
ABN 265 672 36241 
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Local Services .. 

Continued from p.6 
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Beachside Health and Fitness 
Exercise Class (to music)  
Lauderdale Hall. Tuesdays 11am-12 
and Fridays 10 - 11am. All Welcome 
Phone Darrel: 6248 7145   
 

Bible Discussion 
10.30am Friday 

At Jane Beavan‘s   Ph:  6239 9244 
 

7 pm Monday evenings 

 Non denominational Bible discussion  
 Enq Paul & Wendy Fenton 6239 9234 
 

Bridge 
7.30pm Tuesday Ph: Noela 6239 9172 
 

Church Events 

Gardening, St Barnabas 
First Monday of each month—9.30am 
Enq:  Jane 6239 9244 

         Church Services 
St Barnabas, South Arm 

Every Sunday at 5pm 
Children‘s program first Sunday 
Meal following, 1st and 3rd Sunday 

St Martins, Sandford 
Every Sunday at 8am 

St Matthews, Rokeby 
   Every Sunday at 10am 
Rob 6248 8455 or Jane 6239 9244 
 

Coastcare/Landcare 
Mortimer Bay 
   First Sun in month—9.30-11.30 
   Enq:  Ph Leanne 0408 498 468 
 

Pipeclay 
Meets 10am every 3rd Sunday 

In park opposite shop in Cremorne 
Ph: Rachel Viney 0439 373 383 
 or 6248 9498 

 

South Arm Coastcare (Landcare) 
  3rd Sun in month 10am (not Dec or Jan) 

Ph:  Rae 6239 9342 
 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton) 
    email info@wildcaredeslacs.org 

 

Craft Group 
12.30—3pm.   
2nd, 4th & 5th  Tue of the month   

Calverton Hall    $2 session. 
Enq Leslie Gore 6239 9321 
 

Cremorne Bowls Club 
Tuesday (Social Bowls) 
10.30 am for 11.00 start. 
$7.00 for Bowls and Keith‘s soup for 
lunch. 

Wednesday (Indoor Bowls) 7.30 pm 
Saturday (Social Bowls) 
12.00 noon for 12.30 start. 
$6.00 for Bowls and saveloy. 
All welcome 
Phone 62489856 after 4.30 
or contact glennbrem@netspace.net.au 
 

Cremorne Community Group 
For newsletters and information re the 
Cremorne Community Group  

Convenor; Vicki Pearce: 
vicki_pearce@hotmail.com   0418 992 891  

Secretary; Brian Bennett:  
bhbennett@bigpond.com or 0417444389  

 

Dog and Owner Walk 
8am Sat—on beach below Saltair Crt 
8.30 approx at Half Moon Bay    
Ph: Jane 6239 9244 
 

Fire Brigade 
7.30pm 2nd Tuesday  South Arm Fire 
Station.  Fire Captain 6239 9412 
 

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
A few locals get together to weed at 
Opossum Bay Park.  Summer time is 
9-10am on Tuesday morning. 
Enq:  Dick 6239 9739 Rae 6239 9342 
 

Garden Club 
Meeting 1st Monday after Market 

Church Hall   
Group trips; group purchases 
7.30pm summer 
Enq.  Dot 6239 9190  Rae 6239 9342 
 

Indoor Bowls 
Don‘t play Indoor Bowls?  We will 
teach you.   

Held every Monday afternoon at  
Calverton Hall, South Arm. 
Time: 1.30 - 3.30pm 
Cost: $1 inc afternoon tea 

ALL WELCOME  
Sue 6239 9237 
 

Karate 
At Calverton Hall.  All ages.  We do not 

have classes during the school holidays. 

Ph: Kathy 6239 9022 
 

 

Market 
9.30-1pm 1st Sunday of the month at 
the South Arm RSL. 
Book site/table 6239 9171 after 3pm 
Enq:  phone Pam on 6248 9852. 
 

Playgroup—Cremorne 

9.30—11.30 summer and 
10—12 in winter  $2.50 session 
Bring a piece of fruit  

At the Cremorne Bowls Club     
Jeni (6248 9975) or Jodie (6237 0720)  
 

SAPRA Committee Mtg 
7.30pm 1st Tuesday in the month at the 
Church Hall  Page 2 for committee.  
We welcome guests. 
 

Soup and Sandwich 
3rd Mon in month—midday 

Calverton Hall        $6 per person 
 

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch 
4pm on the 2nd Thursday at the RSL. 
Ph:  Colin Bird 0407 585 408 

Email:  southarmrsla@netspace.net.au  
 

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club      
Great meals most nights, bottleshop and 
two bars.  Visitors welcome to enjoy 
these facilities.   6239 9171 

 

Tai Chi @ South Arm 
Fri 3.30-4.30 at Calverton Hall 
Enq:   Phone Marigold 6239 9541 
 

Tai Chi @ Cremorne 
Tuesday 9.45am, term times 
Cremorne Bowls Club 
Enq: Vicki; 0418 992 891 
 

Zumba 
7.15pm—Mon nights Calverton Hall  
Enq:  Vicki, 0419 155 578  
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REGULAR  EVENTS 

Rainfall Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm 

Sept 2011           30.5mm  36.6 mm  34.0mm  19.5mm 

     

Year to Date              351.5mm        478.6 mm  471.5mm        397.5mm 

 Geir Hurlen Rødven Karen Wheeler Morrie Larkins Noela Foxcroft 

Tennis Court 
 

Family Pass 
You can purchase a Family Pass which 

lets you use the court whenever you like, 
provided it has not been booked. 
The Pass costs $80 and lasts for 6 
months. 
If you want to buy a pass put your name, 
address and phone number and the $80 in 
an envelope addressed to Noela Foxcroft 
and leave it at the South Arm Store. 

 

South Arm Market: 
  
Last month we had some new stall 
holders. A lady who came all the way 

from Eaglehawk Neck with some 
unusual succulents from South America, 
and a new lady (Barbara) who came up 
with a great idea for Christmas for the 
kids and their Art Works from school.  
So come and have a look. Any details 
needed please call Pam on 6248 9852. 

mailto:glennbrem@netspace.net.au
mailto:vicki_pearce@hotmail.com
mailto:bhbennett@bigpond.com
mailto:penny.bird@gmail.com

